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	Section a – Duty DiVISION


	Date
	Duty Division
	Activity
	Dress

	19 Sept
	All Cadets
	Registration Night
Parent Meeting
	Cadets – civies
Officers – civies

	26 Sept
	All Cadets
	Regular parade night
	Cadets – work dress

Officers – work dress

	3 Oct
	Division B
	DEFSEC Hockey Game
Halifax Forum
	Cadets – work dress

Officers – work dress

	4 Oct
	Division A
	Drill Practice

All cadets attend
	Cadets – work dress

Officers – work dress

	5 Oct
	None
	Cadet Day


	Cadets – full uniform

Officers – full uniform

	10 Oct
	Division A
	NLCC Micmac Sponsor Celebration Night
	Cadets – full uniform

Officers – full uniform

	11 Oct
	None
	Senior Cadet Training

Senior rank cadets only
	Cadets – civies

Officers - civies

	17 Oct
	Division B
	Regular parade night
	Cadets – work dress

Officers – work dress

	18 Oct
	None
	Senior Cadet Training
Senior Cadets Only
	Cadets – civies

Officers - civies

	24 Oct
	Division A
	Halloween Party
	Cadets – costume/civies

Officers - civies

	25 Oct
	None
	Ghost Walk
Weather permitting
	Cadets – civies

Officers – civies

	31 Oct
	
	Halloween 

Cadets cancelled
	


	SECTION B - GENERAL


Welcome to NLCC Micmac!

We are very pleased to welcome all returning and new cadets to our corps.  Each month routine orders are sent home with the cadets.  These orders are not just a notice they are orders given by the Commanding Officer to the cadets and are to be treated as such.

Please review the entire document carefully with your cadet so that they are prepared each week for training.  

Drop off/Pick up:

Parents/guardians are asked to enter HMCS Scotian when dropping off and picking up their cadets.  We have a sign-in binder and ask all parents/guardians to sign their cadets in and out each night.  Cadets are asked to arrive at 6:15pm on Thursday evenings and 6:25 pm on Friday evenings (when training is scheduled on Fridays).  Cadets should not arrive at HMCS Scotian any earlier as the building is not open until 6:15pm/6:25pm and staff are not available to supervise cadets.  Parents/guardians should be at Scotian by 8:45pm in time to pick up their cadet at 9:00pm on Thursday evenings and 8:15pm in time to pick up their cadet at 8:30pm on Friday evenings ( when training is scheduled on Fridays).
We invite all parents/guardians to arrive in time to hear the end of night announcements.  Please remember to keep conversation to a minimum when on the deck so that the cadets and other parents/guardians can easily hear the announcements.

Communication:

Notices are given out at the end of the evening as required.  Once a cadet has received their kit – uniform, ball cap, shirt and cinch bag – they will be expected to bring their Micmac cinch bag to every cadet event.  Notices will be placed in the blue cinch bag.  Returning cadets will not receive a new bag, they will use the bag from last year.

As much as possible notices will be posted on the website and sent as an email attachment.  Please refer to the website for further information.  The address can be found at the top of the routine orders.  Staff will also send regular emails and use the Facebook group for communication.  We encourage parents/guardians to join our Facebook group as we use this media to inform families of cancellations and reminders - #48 NLCC Micmac. 

We welcome feedback from our families and encourage parents/guardians to speak with staff if they have questions and/or concerns.  The Administration Officer will be at the brow each night.  She can direct your questions to the appropriate person as required. Please refer to the following:
General inquiries – CI Suzy Teubner – Administration Officer

Training program/promotion questions – Midshipman Lavoie – Training Officer

Specific cadet concerns, etc – Lt(NL) Ted Smith

Uniform requests, questions – Divisional Officer – cadets will be put into divisions and each division will have an officer assigned.  Cadets MUST speak to those officers with requests at the beginning of the night.
Duty Division:

Parents/guardians should note which Division their cadets is in and be aware that the Duty Division named in the routine orders for the week will not be dismissed until they have finished their duties.  This may include picking up gash, sweeping, putting tables and chairs away, etc.

Canteen:

Each parade night we offer a canteen for our cadets. Prices range from $0.25 - $2.00 an item.  
Uniforms and Clothing:

Uniforms are given to cadets each year.  Cadets are expected to keep the uniform in good repair and wear their uniform according to the instructions found in the monthly routine orders.  Pants may be tailored to fit your cadet – when hemming, please do not cut the material.  

New cadets will receive their uniform after attending cadets for four consecutive training nights.  Sports nights, fun nights, etc do not count. Returning cadets will receive their uniform on the first night.  This means that new cadets will be fitted for their uniform on their fifth night of training.

Please go over the dress section of the Routine Orders each month with your cadet.  The dress section will indicate how the cadets should be dressed for regular training and special events.  Work dress means cadets wear their corps tshirt and pants with their NLCC Micmac ball cap.  Full uniform means cadets wear their uniform with their white top – no ball cap or tshirt.
Fundraising:

We are pleased to offer our programming for free.  To ensure that cadets have a quality program as well as the opportunity to seek new adventures, we are required to do some fundraising throughout the year.  We try to keep the fundraising to a minimum and ask for the support of all the parents/guardians.

Field trips:

Our corps will participate in outings organized by our corps and outings organized by other corps.  Permission slips with all information will go home ahead of time.  Each cadet must return a signed permission slip in order to attend the event.  Cadets who arrive without a signed permission slip will not be allowed to attend. ***New this year – cadets who do not have the proper permission slip will not be permitted to stay.   A hand written note is not acceptable as it does not include all information we require. ****
	SECTION C – UPCOMING TRAINING & EVENTS


3 October 2019
DEFSEC Hockey Game – Halifax Forum


All cadets attend


Permission slip to follow

4 October 2019
Drill Practice – Mandatory attendance for ALL cadets, new and returning to prepare for the Celebration of Sponsors.
5 October 2019

Cadet Day – more information to follow



Permission slip to follow

10 October 2019
Celebration of Sponsors – Mandatory attendance for all cadets.  Parents/guardians and families are asked to attend.
11 October 2019
Senior Cadet Training – This training is for cadets of the rank of LC and higher.  Cadets expected to attend this training will learn about senior positions and spend time with staff practicing various elements of our weekly routines.
24 October 2019
Halloween party – more information to follow
25 October 2019
Ghost Walk in downtown Halifax – 7:30 – 9:30



Permission slip required

	SECTION D - ADMINISTRATION


D1. CORPS STRENGTH

	
	CADETS
	OFFICERS
	CIVILIAN INSTRUCTORS

	Male
	25
	3
	0

	Female
	11
	1
	1


D2. CONTACTS

	Commanding Officer:
	Lt (NL) Ted Smith
	902-414-7007
	Tedsmith18@eastlink.ca

	
	
	
	

	Training Officer:
	MID Robert Lavoie
	
	nlccmicmac@gmail.com

	Administration Officer:
	CI Suzy Teubner
	
	nlccmicmac@gmail.com

	Divisional Officers:

	SLt (NL) Bill Lake
SLt (NL) Annette Gilroy


	
	nlccmicmac@gmail.com


	Webmaster:
	Lt(NL) Ted Smith
	
	nlccmicmac@gmail.com

	Sea Cadets:

Air Cadets:
	
	PO1 S Lake
PO2 T Lake

FSgt M Smith

	
	

	SECTION E – Halifax Branch


E1. WORD FROM THE BRANCH
Hi Micmac,
I would like to take this time to welcome back all our returning cadets and families as well as all the new cadets who have joined thus far.

Halifax Branch is the sponsoring body for NLCC Micmac and their sister sea cadet corps RCSCC Nelson.  The Branch is responsible for recruiting staff and cadets, overseeing that the training program is followed according to standards, providing all monies to meet financial obligations, and working directly with the training facility to ensure the corps have a safe, reliable place to train.  The Halifax Branch consists of all volunteers.  We are always looking for more interested parents or community members to join our branch.  Many hands make light work.

The staff of NLCC Micmac are all volunteers who believe in this amazing program and give countless hours beyond the weekly training nights to ensure your son/daughter have an amazing experience and grow into strong leaders.  To ensure the high level of programming, we need more volunteers.  Please consider joining the staff of Micmac.  All training is provided throughout the year and there are many positions within the Corps for potential volunteers to fill that will fit into many different schedules.  Maybe you love organization – the Supply position would be great for you!  Not all staff of NLCC Micmac wear the Navy League uniform, some choose to remain a Civilian Instructor rather than an officer.  Please speak to Lt(NL) Ted Smith, Acting Commanding Officer, or a member of the Branch to find out more information about becoming a staff member of NLCC Micmac.
NLCC Micmac celebrated their 60th anniversary last cadet year.  This corps has a long history of serving the community of Halifax and our youth.  Thank you for becoming a part of that history.

On behalf of all the Halifax Branch members, I wish you a successful year filled with new experiences, friendships and above all FUN.

Regards,

Erica Smith

President

Halifax Branch – Navy League of Canada[image: image2.png]



NLCC MIC MAC #48


LT (NL) Ted Smith


Acting Commanding Officer 





Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:nlccmicmac@gmail.com" �nlccmicmac@gmail.com�  						


Website: http://www.nlccmicmac.ca


Monthly Routine Orders


Email: admiralgirouard@gmail.com


Web: www.sookenavyleague.ca








September / October 2019


2012 








PAGE  
3/4

